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553852 PICCOLI MERISSA

DOB: 10/13/1989 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Ms. Piccoli in August 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is
contingent upon Ms. Piccoli remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational course in which she
is currently enrolled. During any period she becomes
unemployed, she must actively work with her parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.

(GTD:11/26/17)

WOMEN'S

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Almeida,
Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

550408 VALENTINE KENNETH R

DOB: 09/08/1987 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Valentine xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent
upon Mr. Valentine remaining booking free and remaining in
any program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. During any period he becomes unemployed, he must
actively work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. (GTD: 2/19/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan,
DeLosSantos, Archibald

DENIED

095533 BROWN DEREK L

DOB: 11/19/1975 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The Board is concerned that he is not
receiving
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board cannot say that
he
could remain at liberty without violating the law. The
Board

would

request

that

he

be

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx while incarcerated in High Security. The Board
would

like

to

see

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for Mr. Brown. We will see him in one
year and we hope that he has xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
requested in these minutes. The Board would request a
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and be provided to the Board at
that time.HIGH SECURITY (GTD: LIFE) VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

153641 BURGESS JAMES J

DOB: 11/08/1982 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration. The reason for the
denial is Mr. Burgess is serving a two year sentence on
Home Confinement for significant embezzlement from his
employer. He presents today with very limited insight into
the nature and the extent of his criminal activity and the
impact on his victim, who was also his employer, and the
impact on himself long term. He will flatten his
sentence.(GTD:8/23/17) HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present: Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

135900 JOHNSON ABIMBOLA O

DOB: 11/05/1989 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The reason for the denial is due to the
serious nature of the offense and the brutal nature of the
murder. The Board is cognitive of the impact of this murder
on the victim's family and the Board feels that to parole
Ms. Johnson at this time would depreciate the seriousness
of the offense and foster disrespect for the law. We
commend

Ms.

Johnson

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will see her again in five
years (7/2021).(GTD:2/21/29) WOMEN'S VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

057732 PERSON CLARENCE

DOB: 07/30/1956 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The reason for the denial is Mr. Person has
been a habitual offender and continues to return to the
prison and to parole him would promote disrespect for the

law and we have concerns about his risk to reoffend.
However, during the course of our interview today he
displayed some insight into his behavior and xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
commend
him for the progress he is making and we will see him again
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in one year (7/2017). (GTD:10/12/24) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSant0os,
Archibald

063088 PONA VICTOR C

DOB: 09/07/1962 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The reason for the denial is Mr. Pona's
extensive criminal record coupled with the fact that he

seems to have very little insight into his criminal
behavior and its ramifications on others and his xxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Based on these factors he is a
poor risk at this time and parole would promote disrespect
for the law. We will see him again in one year. (7/2017)
HIGH SECURITY VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan,
DeLosSantos, Archibald

143514 PORTER RENEE

DOB: 06/18/1964 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The reason for the denial is this is Ms.
Porter's third incarceration and while we commend her on
her

progress

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
we believe that to parole her would depreciate the
seriousness of the pattern of her behavior over the years
and foster disrespect for the law. We hope she continues
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. She will flatten her sentence.
(GTD:8/9/17) WOMEN'S VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida,
Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

144760 RANDALL PHILIP E JR

DOB: 05/07/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The reason for the denial is to parole Mr.
Randall at this time would depreciate the seriousness of
the offense and promote disrespect for the law. Further we
do not believe that he can safely reintegrate and refrain
from problematic behavior. We commend him for his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and
we
will see him again one year (7/2017). (GTD:5/14/19) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos,
Archibald
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141598 RENDON BORIS J

DOB: 05/25/1989 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole on the grounds that it would depreciate the
seriousness of his offense as reflected in the serious
nature of Mr. Rendon's offense and death of the victim. The
vote is split two to two. Dr. Nolan and Dr. Archibald voted
to deny parole and Vice-Chairperson Almeida and Ms.
DeLosSantos dissented as they would have paroled Mr. Rendon
in October 2016.(GTD: 4/6/17) HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
YES:
Nolan, Archibald DISSENT: Almeida, DeLosSantos

128847 TIPPLE ERIC A

DOB: 04/10/1987 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. It should be noted that this is Mr. Tipple's
eighth bid at the ACI and the Board feels that to parole
him at this time would depreciate the seriousness of his
offense which involved an elderly nun from whom he robbed
her purse and caused personal bodily injury to her as well.
We ask that he continue xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in two years

(7/2018). (GTD: 6/15/26) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

144330 VOLANTE ROBERT M

DOB: 04/18/1966 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. It was readily apparent to the Board that Mr.
Volante has absolutely no insight with respect to the crime
for which he is serving, a three year sentence on Home
Confinement and no insight as to the impact of his crime on
his victim without this he is not a good risk and parole
would promote disrespect for the law. He will flatten his
sentence. (GTD:11/18/19) HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald
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147439

DEMELLO KYLE R

DOB: 03/23/1993 -

MISCELLANEOUS
Mr. DeMello was reviewed by the Parole Board xxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and his parole was amended to Parole in
September 2016. This is instead of the previous release
date of July 2016. Conditions of parole will remain as:
parole
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of parole.
(GTD:4/10/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida,
Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

085094

SEPE WILLIAM J

DOB: 01/13/1973 -

MISCELLANEOUS
Mr. Sepe was reviewed due to a booking. The Board votes to
affirm it original decision and parole Mr. Sepe in
September 2016. Conditions of parole are: Parole in
September

2016

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he should
be
placed on GPS for a minimum of six months. During any
period of unemployment Mr. Sepe is to perform twenty hours
of community service per week. This parole is contingent
upon Mr. Sepe remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 4/29/19) VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida,
Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

153253

SMITH FERNANDO E

DOB: 01/15/1997 -

MISCELLANEOUS
Mr. Smith was reviewed by the Board and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board voted
to
amend Mr. Smith's to Parole in December 2016 instead of the
June 2016 release date. Previous conditions are: paroled to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.This is to include

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board is aware that there is a
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and Mr. Smith must use that
time
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period he becomes unemployed,
he
must actively work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. This parole is
contingent upon Mr. Smith remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational course in which he
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is currently enrolled.(GTD:6/17/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Almeida, Nolan, DeLosSantos, Archibald

